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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

February 22, 2016
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center

A G E N D A 

Welcome and Call to Order






David Fox
Guests:






Donald Thrasher,  2016 GOAL Winner


Valerie Richardson,  GOAL Coordinator


Matt Dennis, GOAL Nominating Instructor


Tara Scott, Rick Perkins/Tim Justice Inst. of the Year Winner

Susan Hollingsworth, Rick Perkins Coordinator 


Nicole Jackson, Rick Perkins’ Nominating Instructor

Lacie Spencer,  2016 EAGLE Winner


April Hopson, EAGLE Coordinator
Approval of Minutes







David Fox

STAFF REPORTS

President’s Report







Lorette Hoover
Adult Education








April Hopson
Institutional Effectiveness






Monique Baucham

Academic Affairs







Melanie Thornton

Student Affairs








Tara Askew

Administrative Services







Lorette Hoover
Operations








Tommy Wilson

Economic Development
Lorette Hoover
Institutional Advancement






Gloria Johnson

Community & College Relations






Cheryl Myers

Adjourn








David Fox


Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, January 25, 2016
12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:  Velma Bright, David Fox, Joe Slade Johnson, David McCurry, John Pritchett, Ben Richardson, and Jim Trott 
Staff Present:    Lorette Hoover, April Hopson, Gloria Johnson, James Loyd, Cheryl Myers, Karen Thomas, Melanie Thornton, and Tommy Wilson; Staff Absent:   Tara Askew, Monique Baucham
Call to Order:   Chairman Fox called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
Approval of Minutes:   Chairman Fox stated the first order of business was to approve the Minutes for October 27, 2015.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.
Oath of Office:   The Oath of Office for David McCurry (new member), was conducted by The Honorable Ben Richardson.
Staff Reports

President’s Report

Lorette Hoover’s report included:
· Discussion of the Strategic Alignment between the State of Georgia, Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG), Columbus Technical College, and the Columbus Technical College’s Foundation and any gaps involving the funding process.
· Discussed the four Strategic Initiatives (Student, Learning, Financial, and Community) and how it aligns with TCSG Mission.  Columbus Technical College’s Vision and Mission, and Columbus Technical College’s Foundation Mission were also discussed.
· Ms. Hoover read the new quote from the Governor as; “To have a successful future in Georgia, and remain competitive nationwide and globally, we have to have an educated workforce,  and that means we need to do a better job of getting people into college, making sure they have a high-quality education and then graduate them.”
· Ms. Hoover also discussed the Governor’s speech on budget as it relates to technical colleges.
April Hopson’s report on Adult Education included:
· Adult Education program had their first pinning ceremony on January 21, 2016.
· Since June 2015, 33 students have achieved their GED; 19 will walk during the graduation ceremony on January 28, 2016. The Adult Education students will be recognized by wearing a blue colored cord, thanks to Ms. Hoover.

· The Adult Education program will honor its first State of Georgia GED Honor graduate at the graduation ceremony. 
· On February 8-11, the Adult Education department will be audited by the UGA.
· Two new locations have been added to the Adult Education roster, South Columbus Library and the Mildred L. Terry Library.  Both locations offer day and night classes. Four additional libraries will be added during the month of February. 
· The libraries provide the classrooms and computers free of charge and the teachers and books are provided by Adult Education. 

· The GED pass rate scores have been lowered from 150 to 145 due to a new test. More details to follow.  Due to the change in the scores, 2,000 students statewide will receive their GED diploma.
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Institutional Effectiveness
Lorette Hoover’s report for Monique Baucham included:
· Mid-Year FY 2016 Assessment Plans have been submitted (academics and administration.)
Class Climate software and scanner has been installed. Economic Development, Adult Education, and off campus instructional sites will complete course evaluations manually beginning in April.  Class Climate training will be held late February.
Perkins
· Columbus Technical College received an additional $30,850 in carry-over funds.

Budget planning for FY 2016 will begin in February.
Accreditation 
· SACSCOC Institutional Profile, graduates, FTE, headcount has been submitted. 
Student learning outcomes monitoring report is due to SACSCOC by April 1, 2016
Upcoming visits:

· Adult Education (February 8 – 11, 2016)

· American Society of Health-System Pharmacists (2016)

· Accreditation Commission for Education in Nursing (2017)

Technical College System of Georgia

· State Authorization Reciprocal Agreement – TCSG is compiling all College applications and submitting them as one packet and will pay all applicable fees for the first year.
Academic Affairs

Melanie Thornton’s report included:

Division of Health Science & Nursing
· Radiologic Technology is beginning their first class in their shortened curriculum.  They will now complete their program within four semesters.
· Dental Assisting had a 100% pass rate on national boards.
Division of Professional and Technical Services
· Three new full-time faculty members joined the Division of Professional and Technical Service.  They are Lionel Lambert, Automotive Collision Repair; Armando Troche, Welding and Joining Technology; and James Winkles, Automotive Technology.
· A Pinning Ceremony was held on January 14, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. for the spring and summer graduates. 
· Two instructors, Alan Ashmore and Lionel Lambert along with Dean, Jim McNair, attended a statewide automotive meeting at TCSG on Thursday, January 14, 2016.  The meeting was sponsored by TCSG and the Hennessy Automotive Companies.
Division of Academic Support
· Stephen Shenk is the new hired Science Support Lab Coordinator and Christopher Cunningham is the Math Support Lab Coordinator.  A total of five tutors/aides have been hired for the computer, science and math support labs. 
· TutorTrac sign-in kiosks are being installed in all labs and will be completed this week. This will streamline student sign-in and data collection and interpretation.
· New updated microbiology microscopes are being set up in the Science Support Lab and Library.

Library
· During Fall semester, the Library expanded services to the “Move On When Ready” students.  Columbus Technical College librarians traveled to all participating high schools presenting information on services to over 700 students in 26 classes.  Students received information on current resources available and instruction on accessing and utilizing the material.
Columbus Technical College

Local Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes

Monday, January 25, 2016
Page 3
Student Affairs

Lorette Hoover’s report for Tara Askew included:
Enrollment
· A total of 1,301 applications was received

· A total of 486 new and returning students
· Spring Semester 2015 Total enrollment is 3,373, an increase of4.6%.
Recruitment and Student Activities

· On December 1, 2015, Quitman County High School toured with a total of 35 Move On When Ready (MOWR) students.  
· The MLK Unity Breakfast was held at the Columbus Convention and Trade Center on January 18, 2016.
Registrar’s Office

· Columbus Technical College’s Graduation is scheduled for January 28, 2016 at the Columbus Civic Center at 7:30 p.m.
Financial Aid Services

· Talisha Lockhart has been promoted to Financial Aid Assistant Director and Zara Parham is her replacement as Financial Aid Specialist.
· As of January 14, 2016, total funds awarded for Spring Semester was $2,895,926.
Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA)
· A financial audit was conducted on January 19, 2016.  A programmatic review was conducted on January 21, 2016.
Administrative Services

Karen Thomas’ report included:
· Ms. Thomas gave the financial report for the period ending December 31, 2015.

· Currently, a risk assessment is being performed on Administrative Services’ internal controls, process, and procedures in preparation for the FY 2017 Audit.
Operations

Tommy Wilson’s report included:

· Several Computer and IT upgrades has been completed since beginning of the fiscal year in July 2015.
· In participating with the Georgia Power energy management program, Columbus Technical College has received some rebate funds.
· College 2015-16 Hazardous communication plans have been approved by TCSG.

Economic Development

James Loyd’s report included:
· Dual Enrollment Classes/MOWR Spring semester 2016, a total of seventy-five 12th graders from the counties of Chattahoochee, Muscogee, and Quitman are enrolled.
· The Career Connect Classes have a total of 497 9th graders enrolled.  A total of 820 Career Connect students are enrolled for Fall and Spring combined.

· Customized training is on-going.
· A number of new courses have been added in addition to five new courses under Culinary Education with Chef Wolf.
· Economic Development spearheaded efforts aimed at teaching Licensed Practical Nursing (LPN) at Martin Army Community Hospital (MACH), beginning with the basic courses in March 2016 at MACH.
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· The online Grant Administration Training Course for Georgia Drivers Education Commission (GDEC) has completed development and has been implemented.
· The Online Drivers Education Instructors’ Training program and Assessment for the Georgia Department of Drivers Services (DDS) has been completed and launched.
· The Awards Luncheon will be held in Atlanta on April 21, 2016 during the 2016 Manufacturing Appreciation Week for Business nominations & K-12 Art contests.
Institutional Advancement

Gloria Johnson’s report included:
· The Foundation received a donation from Flint Energies to be used for GED testing for students who reside in the counties in which they serve and from SunTrust to be used for seminars for students, faculty and staff focusing on financial responsibly.
· A new scholarship is now being offered to students in the Paralegal Program, thanks to the Columbus Bar Association.

Community & College Relations
Cheryl Myers report included:
· On-going Advertising for Spring 2016 registration;
· Website rebuild – vender evaluations completed;
· As of Jan 20th, 7,683 Facebook Likes;
· As of Jan. 20th,466 Twitter followers;
Other Business: None
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting adjourned at 2:13 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for February 22, 2016.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:
Mary Alexander

Executive Assistant, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



